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Letter From The Editor

As we begin a new year, we create new tales and jokes, and in the fourth month of 2009 the Tasmanian High Country Riders have already had two fun filled adventures. Riding into Lee’s paddocks and also at Sheffield, which were thoroughly enjoyed by all, full ride reports are included in this newsletter. We have also had our first club camp of the year, which was hosted by Stan and Anne Smith at Mathinna, near Fingal, and was a fun weekend away for those that attended.

We have had a decent number of “newbies” join the club this year as well as many old members rejoining for another year. I would like to welcome the newbies into the fold and say welcome back to all you club veterans. I look forward to all the gossip, ride reports, photos etc that you can send my way, and please don’t hesitate to send it. I will put whatever possible in our newsletters, anything from naughties to nutcases. Gossip would especially be appreciated as I am hoping to start a gossip column.

We also have to remember this month, the passing of a former member. Alf Ellery passed away on the 16th of April 2008; I dedicate this newsletter to his memory. 

Sincerely Ruth

A Word From Your President.

Firstly I would like to thank all those who elected me as your President and to thank Rex for the great job he has done over the years.

Listed below are a few points I would like to bring to everyone’s attention.

· It was great to see at the last few rides that most people pitched in and helped with the collecting of money and informing the members and non-members about the ride on that day. (Many hands make light work) Thanks to all those concerned.

· I have inserted an extract of the Two Ride Rule quoted from the “ATHRA Code of Conduct” for people to read for themselves and finally clear up this issue about the Two Ride Ruling.

Please read the insert and it should be clear to what that entire ruling means and we should need no further discussions at our meetings re this ruling.

“8. PROSPECTIVE MEMBERS

8.1 Clubs may permit prospective members to attend two individual day rides; this can include or exclude weekend camps. If a weekend camp is included, it will be viewed as two individual day rides.

8.2 Past members are governed by prospective member rules.

8.3 Horses, where a fee has been paid for use, are not allowed to be ridden by prospective members.

8.4 Clubs must record prospective members attending on a list and sent to Branch Secretary.

8.5 For each prospective member per ride, the sum of $7 is to be forwarded to State Branch. State Branch will retain $4 and send the balance of $3 to the National Treasurer six monthly. Administration fee for any non-member must accompany the Pre-Ride (Schedule 3) and Post Ride (Schedule 4) forms. Clubs may charge an additional fee over and above the $7 fee.”

The two rides means two rides only not two rides annually.

· Because people have to go to work the next day after our meeting it would be appreciated if our meetings commenced at 7.30pm sharp. If people want to have a meal and chat before the meeting then that’s great but allow yourselves time to order and eat your meal prior to the meeting commencing. If you haven’t finished your meal by 7.30pm the meeting will commence anyway.

During the meeting could all people please respect who is talking at the time and NOT TALK over the top of them about that or any other topic. If you would like to comment on any topic please wait until the other person has stopped talking. This will allow everyone to have their say in an orderly manner, complete our necessary business and hopefully finish our meetings earlier so those who need to leave at a reasonable time can.

· If all members could give some thought to organising a club ride with Louella it would make her job as Ride Director a little easier. If each member tried to organise one ride a year then our ride calendar would be full in no time. Again many hands make light work, remember the ride needs to be pre ridden and a short information talk to be given by the organiser just prior to the ride and when people ring to book for the ride. Louella’s contact number is 63362 2251

· All riders are reminded that when you are paying for your ride at the registration table and attending the Pre Ride meeting, horses are not to be in hand or being ridden at the time. This is a club rule for safety reasons and will be enforced by the Committee and other club members if necessary.

Lets all work together as a club and enjoy our chosen sport in safety and with friends,

Regards

Phillip Stott.
RIDE REPORTS

Lee’s Paddocks, 17th January 2009


Well everyone got up early on Saturday morning and travelled to Mole Creek, where we was to meet at the pub, and in the early morning we soon had the main street of Mole Creek full of horse floats, we were stretched out from the pub a mile back to the supermarket, this provided a good opportunity to get the paper work out of the way, thanks to David and Steph.


At ten past nine we headed off to the paddocks, now parking was always going to be a problem, but everybody had a think about it when they got there and we all fitted nicely, well done everybody. At ten thirty we headed off. Myself being the ride leader decided to gather at the river to hold our pre-ride talk, because there was more room there then at the car park. Now because Linda got out of bed late and didn’t have time for a shower, she decided that when she got to the river she would have a swim, so she jumped off her horse with a big splash straight into the river, now her horse thought that looked pretty good so he laid down in the river too.

[image: image2.jpg]Best horse 1n
Fasmania




Anyway once Linda come out of the river looking a lot like a cormorant sitting on a log drying it’s wings, but with much courage she shook herself dry, emptied her boots and climbed back onto her horse, I gave my legendary speech then with a head count of 32 we headed off to the paddocks. Although I was riding the best horse in Tasmania, it was his first ride out of his home paddock, so he couldn’t make up his mind about crossing a little creek. We had to get one of them ex-race horse things to take the lead, but only for a hundred yards or so.

We got to the paddocks around 12:30, and sat down in the sunshine to enjoy a sandwich and soak up the view. After lunch one rider discovered that she needed another set of reins and low and behold a nice clean Linda had a spare set in her saddlebag. Once underway we rode out to the hut for those on their first trip to the paddocks to have a look at it and then headed for home, although there was two ladies riding the smallest horses who didn’t want to leave, but I think they were scared of the dark cause they followed us home. We all enjoyed a pleasant ride home except for Steph who must have been sick and tired of kicking that old nag Stan dragged out of the paddock for her to ride. Once unsaddled we enjoyed a cuppa and some egg and bacon slice and chocolate cake, with everybody happy we headed for home.

To Rodney, Robert and Stan I thank you for your help in the success of this ride.





Rex Lee

The T. H. C. R. Feb ride was at Sheffield on Saturday the 14th Officials Rob Smith lead rider Rodney Rouse steward Damien Smith drag rider and Stephanie Jarman first aid.

The ride started from Rodney Rouses farm where we assembled ready to go. It was a beautiful sunny morning just after 10 am Rob gave the pre ride talk and 17 riders were saddled up ready to go. A large percentage of the mounts were new members or day riders. 

The first part of the ride took us about 3 km up Careys road then into the forestry plantation the first creek crossing proved a challenge for some but after perseverance confidence was achieved and we continued on our way through more forestry tracks until we came out onto Dr Hoyles airstrip which we took a leisurely ride along and enjoyed magnificent views of Mt Roland. Back through more forestry tracks and finally heading down the road the air was filled with wafts of the BBQ lunch that awaited us. 

A big thankyou to the non-riding T H C R members who supported us on the day by collecting fees, joining new members up and providing the BBQ. The ride was incident free with much positive feedback from the riders. Once again a big thank you to all who participated and help to make the day a success.            

Rob and Rod  

Thankyou and well done, to all those who sent in ride reports, without them this would be a very dull newsletter indeed. Those who send in the reports also lets us catch up on the goss and have a chuckle, so keep them coming.

UPCOMING RIDES AND EVENTS

· Jackeys Marsh Rd 18th April  (See Map)
· Golden Valley May 23rd 

· June and July yet to be decided 

NB: Rides will be advertised on the first Saturday of every month in the Examiner and Advocate newspapers, or you could ring our ride co-ordinator, Louella Raines on 63622251


The club is also planning a Christmas in winter for the eighth of august, at St Helens, with the possibility of a staying overnight and returning on the ninth, and if there are enough interested then a bus can also be organised for the journey. So please if you are interested contact me, Ruth by phone 63963395 or email randy.nag.rider@gmail.com

ADVERTISEMENTS

For sale

2 wall mounting saddle brackets with bridle hooks, one has never been used. $30 dollars for the pair. Contact Dor Jenks by phone 63944410 or email bobdraft@westnet.com .au
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